
CUTTEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT
School Site Council Minutes

January 19, 2021

1. Meeting was called to order By Chairperson Bazzano @ 5:32PM
Those Present:

Guests, Sue Ivey
Council Members: Diana Baclagan,Karen Bazzano, Kaycee Cook, August
Deshais, Lori Dickinson, Kami Edmonds, Audrea Filbey, Susie Smelser, Chris
Mikkelsen logged on late.

2. The Agenda was approved as written.

3. Minutes from the December 15, 2020 meeting were approved by a Motion of Kaycee
Cook and  a Second by Amber Syvertsen.

4. No persons of the public were present for comment.

5. August gave a District Report including the return to Hybrid Learning. Some staff
concerns were briefly shared as well as the Board Position on the matter. Other District
actions and upcoming events were shared including the recruitment of
Superintendent-Principal.

6. a. Sue Ivey was present to review and discuss the LCAP – Local Control &
Accountability Plan

The goal of the plan is to provide for local goals, actions and use of resources for
student achievement and to increase positive opportunities or outcomes in challenging
categories.

One item discussed in greater detail, included how the District responded to the
challenges of continuing quality education during the COVID outbreak, both for learning
and for general operations. Multiple meetings, both internal and public, were held to
review and respond to options and ideas for greater learning while working to minimize
learning loss. Both the actions of the Administration, Teachers and Staff, and that of the
Board, lead the school to both distance and Hybrid learning models, allowing the District
to continue a quality education.

The District has 5 out of 8 categories of the LCAP which are working well with focus on
those remaining, Sue (and August) went through each category in detail, answering
questions and facilitating discussion along the way. It was noted that due to COVID-19,
certain standardized testing and related preparations were not completed in the 2019-20
school year. It also sounded as if this year's testing is in limbo...



On January 26th @ 6:00 pm the LCAP will be broadcast via Zoom with breakout rooms
to gather parent / community input as to what is working and what we may be able to
add to enhance learning. The Council will have Members present to Facilitate
Discussion in Break-out rooms with Sue and August dropping in to aide and direct.

b. The Council voted to forward the Single Plan for Student Achievement to be sent to the
Board for Adoption, and complimented August for his work on such.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:04, noting our next meeting is February 23 @ 5:30 PM


